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Department of Energy
National Nuclear Security Administration

Washington, DC 20585

April 2, 2008

The Honorable A. J. Eggenberger
Chairman
Defense Nuclear Facilities Safety Board
625 Indiana Avenue, NW, Suite 700
Washington, D.C. 20004-2941

Dear Mr. Chairman:

Enclosed are the B&W Y-12 reports, 9212 Continued Safe Operating Oversight Team
Annual Report (Y/TIS-302), March 2008, and The Uranium Processing Facility Project 2007
Annual Report for the Defense Nuclear Facilities Safety Board, March 2008. These reports
satisfy a Defense Nuclear Facilities Safety Board request articulated in your letter of March
13,2007. A briefing has been scheduled for Thursday, April 3, 2008, to address the progress
toward completion of the Uranium Processing Facility project and the results of the annual
assessment of the 9212 Complex.

If you have any comments or feedback, please call me at (202) 586-2179 or
Mr. Gerald Talbot at (202) 586-2181.

Sincerely,

G]k{
Deputy Administrator

for Defense Programs

Enclosures

cc: T. D'Agostino, NA-1
W. Ostendorff, NA-2
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